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Mark Your Calendars
March 2011
1st Landscape Committee  
 7 p.m. at WP 
2nd Activities Committee
 7 p.m. at WP 
3rd Seniors     
 9 a.m. at CC 
 ARC
 7 p.m. at WP
7th Pool Committee    
 7 p.m. at WP
8th Covenants Committee  
 6 p.m. at WP    
9th Finance Committee
 6:30 p.m. at WP
10th Seniors     
 9 a.m. at CC 
 Board Study Session
 6:30 p.m. at CC
15th Activities Committee
 Study Session
 6pm at WP
16th Finance Committee Study Session
 6:30 p.m. at WP 
17th Seniors     
 9 a.m. at CC
 ARC 2 p.m. at WP
 Board & Executive Meeting
  7 p.m. at CC
24th Seniors     
 9 a.m. at CC
26th CRCA office open 9am-1pm
31st Seniors
 9 a.m. at CC 

Spring is just around the corner and the landscape committee has finalized 
a number of projects to be completed with warmer weather. Refurbishing 
of the entryways will start as soon as all danger of frost is gone. This 
project will involve removing 27 trees along Silverbell Road that are 
diseased or dying. The management company will be coordinating the 
removals so that the replacement trees will be planted shortly after the 
removals are completed. The sides of Twin Peaks road have been approved 
to receive additional plantings as well as the newly installed monument of 
the East end of CRCA. Windmill Park drainage basins will be reworked 
and brought up to code and the turf at Windmill Park and the baseball 
diamond will be renovated. This will require that a construction fence 
be installed around all of Windmill Park. The fencing will be erected the 
week prior to Easter and will remain up until the turf project has been 
completed. We understand that a lot of homeowners utilize the park 
so please be patient during this time and realize that the projects are 
very much needed to bring us into compliance with Town of Marana 
requirements as well as to eliminate liability issues with the current 
condition of the grass fields.
The new security cameras are up and running and hopefully will result in 
less vandalism of our common areas as we will have very clear pictures of 
those performing these senseless destructive acts. The new pool fencing 
has been installed on both pools replacing the rusted out fence that was 
actually falling down.

President’s Report           
—John Lambert

Continental Ranch
 Community Association
9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
Tucson, AZ 85743

Address Service Requested
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Having been a dog owner all of my life I truly love 
having canine companionship. Having a dog as a 
part of the family also comes with responsibilities. 
While I love dogs there are people who do not like 
dogs or are afraid of them. Please remember that 
Pima County has a leash law and that CRCA has 
a rule that all dogs must be on a leash when on 
CRCA common areas. Windmill Park is a great 
place to take your dog- but not off a leash! There 
have been numerous problems with unleashed 
dogs and owners not picking up after their dogs. 
There are signs at Windmill Park that some 
homeowners either choose to ignore or feel the 
rules do not apply to them. Any homeowner with 
an unleashed dog is subject to a $100 fine for each 
occurrence as well as losing use of common areas 
(pools included) for 30 days for each occurrence. 
Please be a considerate dog owner and think of 
others who might not have the same love of your 
canine companion.
The activities committee is seeking help with the 
planned Easter egg hunt in April. Please consider 
volunteering so this can be a successful event for 
the kids.

President’s Message Continued...

Egg Hunt
Needs Volunteers!

The Activities 
Committee has 
worked very hard to 
organize a fun filled 
Egg Hunt event this 
year…but the event 
needs volunteers to 
help make it happen!
Last year over 400 residents participated – and 
even more are expected this year.  Anyone who 
can donate just a few hours of their time to bring 
joy to hundreds of our Community’s children is 
encouraged to call the CRCA office.  If interested, 
please call Jocelyn at the office 520-297-7600.
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February Recap: Meeting At A Glance
The following are highlights from the regular 
meeting of the Board of directors held 17 February 
2011 at the Community Center.  Completed 
minutes are posted to the website in draft format 
and will be approved at the next appropriate 
meeting.  A copy may also be requested from the 
office staff.

President, Mr. John Lambert introduced Mr. Rob 
Palfreyman as a proposed Director-appointee 
to the recently-vacated Directors’ seat.  Mr. 
Palfreyman was duly nominated and appointed by 
unanimous Board approval.  

Consent Agenda Approvals
Committee minutes were received and 
acknowledged.  No new appointments/
resignations were noted.
Landscape Committee’s several recommendations 
included proposals from DLC for monument 
entryway refurbishments, the Twin Peaks 
roadside landscape plantings, re-level turf of both 
ball fields including adding turf to the dirt path 
and installing a concrete border;  tree pruning 
proposal by Brijer Resources and removal of 
27 Acacia trees along Silverbell; proposal from 
Canyon Rent-a-fence.  The Ad Hoc Committee 
for Twin Peaks was dissolved.  The Community 
Manager’s requests included announcement of 
the upcoming Reserve Study meeting, acceptance 
of the 2009-2010 audit, approval to purchase one 
additional camera from Guard Pro to be installed 
at the Windmill Park ball shed, and finalizing 
ADOT/Twin Peaks landscape repair with the 
Town of Marana.

 Board Actions
A landscape proposal from DLC Resources 
for the Twin Peaks monument was approved, 
and the remainder of the Ad Hoc Committee’s 
budget dollars will be re-directed to the 
Landscape Committee to complete the road 
rock installation after sign and landscape 
packages are paid.  A request from a resident 
to have a section of common area deeded to 
him was denied.  Reference was made to the 
CC&Rs requiring 2/3 homeowner vote for such 

a transaction.  A six-month interim maintenance 
contract is being considered for DLC Resources 
to align with the Association’s fiscal year and 
budgetary preparation.  An abandoned water 
fountain platform at Windmill Park will be 
removed.  Plantings will be included at the end 
of the Weather Hill cul de sac which backs into 
Twin Peaks Road.  A “no outlet” sign will be 
repositioned to caution vehicular activity.  The 
Senior Citizens/Retirees of Continental Ranch 
have proposed installation of a flagpole/flag at the 
Community Center, to be paid by brick purchase 
and resident donation.  Details will be presented 
at the next meeting for Board consideration.    

Manager’s Report
A successful Volunteer’s Appreciation luncheon 
in January was noted.  Work continues on the 
scanning of files and should be completed in 
February.  The audit is complete; Reserve Study 
is underway.  New chairs were delivered to the 
Community Center.  The Tiger football team was 
denied use of the field due to low percentage of 
participation from within Continental Ranch.  The 
pool is now closed at 6 p.m.; the fence project is in 
production; timers and security cameras are being 
installed. The Community Center pool overflowed 
due to a frozen/thawed fill valve.  The Windmill Park 
backwash is now being routed around the office 
to the parking lot; basin construction will begin 
soon.  Other maintenance projects were noted.   
Vandalism continues with monument lighting and 
a break-in of the baseball shed.  Recently-received 
vandalism information has been turned over to the 
Police Department for investigation.  An insurance 
payment was received to cover landscape damages 
as a result of the auto accident on Twin Peaks Road 
in December.  A possible repositioning of school bus 
stops was discussed, which might eliminate some 
of the landscape damage being caused at corner 
monument locations.  Bids are being solicited for 
HVAC at the Community Center.

Upcoming Dates
Board of Directors’ Study Session, Thursday, 10 
March 2011, 6:30 p.m., Community Center.
Regular Board Meeting, Thursday, 17 March 2011, 
7:00 p.m., Community Center.
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WEED MANAGEMENT!
Weeds can be a homeowner’s worst nightmare, conjuring thoughts of back-breaking hours digging 
and pulling, or compliance notices if they aren’t removed. You can avoid both of these headaches 
very easily this summer. Continental Ranch Community Association once again offers the semi-
annual program for your common area landscape maintenance contractor, DLC Resources, to 
spray pre-emergent herbicide in your front yard to prevent most weeds before they have a chance 
to become a problem.

•  Application of pre-emergent can greatly reduce the number of weeds that germinate

•  Pre-emergent herbicides are designed to prevent seeds from germinating in the soil - existing weeds 
should be removed prior to pre-emergent application

•  Pre-emergent herbicide does not affect living plant material such as trees and shrubs so the rest of your  
landscape will not be harmed in the process

• Pre-emergent is most effective when applied during the rainy season (Summer monsoon, or Nov. – Jan.)

• Please water in the pre-emergent using a garden hose, up to two weeks after your yard is sprayed

DLC Resources, will be offering pre-emergent weed spraying to Continental Ranch 
homeowners at a rate of $47.00 per front yard. Spraying will take place March 21 
through March 25, 2011. If you would like to participate, please visit the Windmill Park 
management office and return this form with a check made payable to CRCA by March14th.

Name: 
Address:
Phone number:
Email:

WANT TO KEEP THE WEEDS OUT OF YOUR YARD?
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Landscape Committee – Spring is in the Air!
After many winter months of careful planning, the Landscape Committee has recommended several notable 
projects to the CRCA Board of Directors.  In February, the Board approved the Landscape Committee’s plans 
for these projects.

A total of twenty two neighborhood entryway monuments were approved 
to receive much needed landscape refurbishment.  The landscaped 
committee reviewed each and every monument in great detail.  Every 
entryway monument was a unique situation, and some were found to allow 
for more planting than others.  The Committee worked to develop designs 
that would be give year round color and be visually welcoming to traffic.  
Many entryways had plants which had been poorly placed when originally 
planted, and were blocking the view of the monument sign from the road.  
The new plans took sight-visibility in to account, so that when as the new 
vegetation matures it does not impede sight of the monuments.  The 
Committee worked very hard to use a strategic palette of plant types in this 
project; some evergreen types, some summer bloom, some winter bloom, and some cactus and succulents to 
tie in with the sonorant desert.  All locations will receive decorative rock replenishment also.  

In case you’re wondering, “where did the trees go?!”, please be prepared that in coordination with the entryway 
monument project a couple dozen trees along Silverbell Road will be removed.  The “Sweet Acacia” type 
trees along Silverbell Road were found to be struggling in poor health and infested with parasitic insects (tree 
boars).  An arborist from the U of A cooperate extension was summoned out to verify.  Their findings were 
consistent with other landscapers’ assessment of the trees.  Many of the entryway monument refurbishment 
plans call for replacing these Sweet Acacia trees with other types of new trees.

The Committee also finalized plans to finish restoration of Landscape along Twin Peaks Road, east of 
Coachline to approximately Clover Way.  With the new I-10 interchange complete, it was decided that Twin 
Peaks was in need of some serious work.  Over the years, the landscape along Twin Peaks had dwindled to a 
few scraggly shrubs and some decrepit struggling Ash trees.  The wonderful response from the community 
about last year’s Twin Peaks median improvements were well received.  The Committee worked diligently to 
develop plans for the sides of the road, taking one more step toward creating a finished look along Twin Peaks 
Road.  

The Windmill Field was also identified for much needed maintenance overhaul.  Over the years, the Windmill 
Park baseball/softball field and football/soccer field have gotten out of level.  As soil has shifted and gophers 
have run wild, the turf has developed many dips, pocks, and divots.  The Board approved the Committee’s 
plans to fix the turf.  This involves “scalping” the turf (cutting it very low) during the transition period from 
winter rye grass to summer bermuda grass.  Once the turf is scalped down, a layer of sand is brought in to top 
dress the surface and fill in imperfections.  With a clean and level surface, the new season’s bermuda grass will 
grow up through the sand for a sharp clean new playing field.  In addition, there will be a concrete boarder 
to the football/soccer field installed.  This will create an upscale look, providing for straight, clean edge lines 
to the perimeter of the field as well as keep grass from creeping into the surrounding decorative rock.  This 
project is scheduled to take place at the end of April.  Please be advised that the Windmill Park field 
areas will be closed to the public in late April (pool and playground will remain open).   Read more about 
how it will affect use of the park in the ‘Windmill Park – Under Construction’ section of the April Windmill 
Newsletter.  
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Covenants Committee - Helpful Ideas
As you may or may not know, once per month the Covenants Committee 
meets to discuss topics involving the rules set forth in the CC&Rs.  They 
work with the CRCA Management staff, at the direction of the CRCA 
Board of Directors, to help keep things in check throughout Continental 
Ranch.  In the last several years, they have worked very hard to take a 
reasonable approach to help enforce the CC&Rs, while at the same time 
not being too overbearing.   This month’s article was published to help 
educate residents on creative approaches to overcoming some challenges 
which arise when trying to stay within compliance of the guidelines 
which are written in the governing documents.

 One topic that the Committee faces on a regular basis is vehicles 
left on the street.  While residents are encouraged to use the garage for 
its intended purpose – storage of vehicles – some residents need more 
space for their automobiles.  One solution that some residents have 
utilized is the expansion of their original driveway.  The Architectural 
Review Committee (ARC) frequently reviews plans submitted by 

residents to pour their driveway wider, or expansion by adding brick pavers to the sides of their driveway.  For 
more information on the ARC submittal process, please contact the CRCA Management office.

Another topic that the Committee reviews often is the problem of weeds growing in residents’ front yards.  
With Marana’s warm (and hot) temperatures year-round, the climate provides an ideal environment for pesky 
weeds to pop up frequently.  The maintenance to keep yards “weed free”, as specified in the CC&Rs, can be 
quite a chore!  In an effort to make this task easier for residents, the Association has made provisions in the 
landscape maintenance contract for a pre-emergent weed spraying service to be provided at a reasonable 
amount by the Association’s common area landscape contractor.  At local hardware stores and landscape 
nurseries, residents can also find similar products to apply to their yards themselves.  If you would like to take 
advantage of the common area landscape contractor’s spray service, please fill out the sign-up form found in 
this month’s edition of the Windmill found on page 4. 

A recent topic presented to the Covenants Committee by a concerned CRCA resident was the repeated 
obstruction of a community mailbox bank.  The Committee hopes that residents will learn to be more 
considerate of their neighbors.  It can be very frustrating to be unable to access one’s mail when a mailbox has 
been blocked.  

Another recent concern voiced by some residents in Continental Ranch pertains to vehicle mechanic work 
being performed in residents’ front yards and driveways.  If you are considering performing work on your 
vehicle at home, please consult the CC&Rs (section 5.2.7.5) to learn what is allowed in CRCA.  

If you are a resident who has a complaint about CC&Rs violation occurring in your area, please feel free to 
visit the CRCA office and fill out a written complaint submittal.  The complaint form is also available online, 
if you wish to print it and fill it out at home and then deliver it to the CRCA office.  Photos may help support 
your complaint as well.

The friendly CRCA Management staff is available from 8am – 6pm Monday through Friday to answer your 
questions.  If you have any questions about “what’s allowed” in the CC&Rs, please don’t hesitate to call them – 
they are happy to help!



Changes in traffic control
- Silverbell & Coachline

Attentive drivers may have noticed the recent modification in 
traffic control at Coachline & Silverbell.  Drivers who frequent 
this intersection are conditioned to the old signs, which posted 
restricted right-turns made on red during certain times of the day. 
The new signs limit “no right-turn on red” to only the times 
“when school children are present”.  

The Town of Marana forwarded this information to CRCA 
Management, in hopes of raising awareness.  The traffic control 
modifications were made for several reasons.  One reason was to eliminate the restriction of traffic flow when 
unnecessary.  Since the overall objective of the no right-turn on red was to create a safer situation for children, 
the Marana Traffic Engineering Department thought that this adjustment would be much more efficient.  
Another reason for the change was to bring uniformity with the other two new signal controlled intersections 
at Twin Peaks/Coachline & Twin Peaks/Silverbell.  By promoting continuity between the various intersections, 
drivers should be less confused when driving through the area.
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Saturday April 23, 2011 

Windmill Park 
10am‐1pm 

 
Pick up your tickets with a food donation  

for the Marana Food Bank 
 at the Windmill Park office. 

 

Prizes & Raffles! 
Food & Games! 
Easter Bunny! 

Jumping Castle and Balloon Art Fun! 
 

 

The Activities Committee is in need of volunteers for this event!!! 
Want to volunteer? Call Jocelyn at the office 297‐7600. 

This event is offered to CRCA residents only. 
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Thanks Tucson Turf!

The Marana Police Department is recruiting residents and business owners who want to assist the department 
as part of the Volunteers in Police Service (VIPS) program.
“The VIPS are one of our most important resources and many of our programs would not exist without their 
participation,” said Officer Lori Sheppard, volunteer program coordinator for Marana Police. “Their dedication 
has allowed us to provide these programs to the community when police personnel might not be available.”
VIPS member John Lutzel, a Heritage Highlands resident who has been with the program since it started more 
than seven years ago, said, “This has been a great experience for me because I like helping others. It has been 
an excellent way to get involved in our community.”
The VIPS program offers opportunities in crime prevention, community patrol, administrative support and 
many other activities as opportunities arise. Specific activities include traffic control, school and neighborhood 
events, fingerprinting, Amber Alert, special event assistance and mobile command post support.
To qualify, program candidates must be 18 years of age, a Marana resident or business owner, have a valid 
driver’s license, pass an extensive background investigation and have access to a computer and e-mail. A 
minimum commitment of eight hours per month is required. Winter residents are also welcome.
Training depends on area of interest. Following classroom training, orientation is conducted in specific areas 
of responsibility. There is additional field training and a ride-along with an officer required for those planning 
to participate in Citizen Patrol.
For those interested in joining the program, an application form is available by contacting Officer Sheppard at 
382-2000 or lsheppard@marana.com.

Many Continental Ranch residents, who frequent the Windmill 
Park Pool, may see the three turf patches and not realize – it’s 
not real grass!  Synthetic turf has been used increasingly more 
often during the past decade, and pool-goers can often be 
seen using the lustrous green turf areas next to the Windmill 
Pool performing stretching and yoga exercises before and after 
enjoying their swim. Two years ago, CRCA received a generous 
donation of synthetic turf from Tucson Turf, LLC.  While this 
turf is not the latest addition to CRCA, we thought it would be 
worth including a kind “thank you” to Tucson Turf for their contribution to the Community.  Recently some 
of the turf needed to be serviced (to accommodate planting of a tree) and Tucson Turf ’s Toby Bourguet was 
very responsive to help with the task.  He ended up supplying a whole new section of turf once the new tree 
was installed. Tucson Turf LLC. is a licensed, family owned and operated business that specializes in designing 
and installing waterless lawns (all of which are manufactured in the U.S.A.) in southern Arizona. – THANKS 
TUCSON TURF!
More information on Tucson Turf can be found at http://www.tucsonturf.com/ or by calling Toby Bourguet at 
(520) 551-8873.

Volunteer in Police Service 
- Opportunities Available!
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Soaking rains bring much-needed water to our 
desert environment, including plants. Rainwater is 
especially beneficial to plant material as rainwater is 
less alkaline than our irrigation water. While rain is a 
positive thing for our plants and irrigation water bills, 
it also helps weeds grow. For effective weed control 
in your yard, manual removal is the easiest way to get 
rid of a small number of weeds. To control weeds over 
a large area, herbicides are the most efficient tools 
available. There are two categories of herbicides for 
weed control: Pre-emergent and Post-emergent.

Post-emergent for winter weeds: 
Post-emergent herbicides kill weeds that have germinated 
and are visible in the landscape. To kill weeds in winter 
months, you need to use a herbicide containing Diquat. 

Spectracide products, which contain Diquat, are 
available for personal use at most home improvement 
stores or nurseries.

Brand: Spectracide
Name: Weed & Grass Killer, Concentrate
% of Diquat: 2.30%
Size: Liquid 32oz. qt.
Price: around $17.00

Brand: Spectracide
Name: Weed Stop for Lawns, Concentrate
Size: Liquid 32oz. qt.
Price: around $9.00

Pre-emergent herbicides: 
Pre-emergent herbicides are designed to prevent seeds 
from germinating in the soil. They are most effective when 
applied during the rainy season. In Arizona, that means 
either before the summer monsoon in June & July or from 
October through January to take advantage of the winter 
rains. A timely application of pre-emergent can greatly 
reduce the number of weeds that germinate since it inhibits 
the weeds’ roots and does not allow them to grow.

Brand: Monterey
Name: Weed Stopper II, Concentrate
Size: Liquid 32oz. qt.
Price: around $40.00

Brand: Green Light
Name: Amaze
Size: Granular 8lb. bag
Price: around $17.00

©2011 DLC Resources, Inc.  |  Phoenix   |  Tucson  |  Las Vegas  |  dlcresources.com

weed  
control

DLC Resources, Inc.

*Product label design and prices may vary. These products are Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) approved and have been deemed safe and reliable. No license is needed to apply most herbicides on your own property. DLC trains and 
maintains a crew of applicators to safely transport and apply these herbicides in your common areas. Our spray applicators are Licensed Pest Applicators by the State of Arizona Office of Pest Management. When dealing with any chemical, 
make sure to read the label and follow instructions carefully.
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CRCA Community Business Spotlight
Residents aren’t the only members of the Continental Ranch Community Association.  There are several dozen 
businesses belonging to the Association as well, many of which are privately owned small businesses.  Please 
tune into this section each month to learn more about businesses within the Association.  Supporting these 
small businesses can lead to supporting the strength of the Association as a whole.  There might just be a 
business in the neighborhood that you didn’t know was there! 

Alt Barber Shop - 8245 N Silverbell Rd, #121
Hi, this is Barber Bob with Alt fashion Barber Shop LLC.  While we are new to 
the Continental Ranch Community Association, we have been serving the Town 
of Marana for several years. In 2010, when I started looking around for a new 
location for my shop, I started asking the clients of the shop where they lived. 
Much to my surprise, I found that a lot of the shop clients lived on the west side of 
the freeway. I see a greater potential for growth and to serve a large community in 
need of an outstanding Alt (old) Fashion Barber Shop - so here we are! 

Opening on November 2, 2010, (Election Day), we had an opening ceremony, with all of the entire day’s receipts 
going to “Youth on their Own”.  All those that came had a good time. We offer old fashion service, such as shaves 
with hot steam towels, just like you see in the movies. We still shave around the ears and neck with a straight 
razor.  This barber shop is family oriented with a comfortable atmosphere for one and all. We offer refreshments 
and lollipops for all that are young at heart. 

All of our staff at Alt Fashion Barber Shop are here to serve our clients with the best possible cuts available. Our 
cuts start at $16.00 for adults, which include eyebrows and ear hair trimmed too. Most important men’s cuts 
include shaves around ears and neck. For Kids 12 and under, our cuts start at $14.00.   We are open Tuesday 
through Friday 8:30am to 5:30pm and Saturday 8:30am to 4:00 pm. Our phone number is 520-797-6566. 

Domino’s Pizza  -  7730 N. Cortaro Road
Jim & Cassie Gerety are owners of the Domino’s Pizza franchise stores here in Southern 
Arizona with 393 employees making, baking and delivering oven fresh pizzas to 
thousands of families. The first Domino’s Pizza in Arizona opened here in Tucson in 
1979 and grew from one single store to 22 serving the Tucson, Marana, Oro Valley, 
Green Valley, Sahuarita, Vail, and Sierra Vista cities. 

Domino’s Pizza has built its business on the concept of making fresh pizzas to order and 
delivering them quickly and safely to homes around the world. The menu has expanded over the years to include 
pasta, breadsticks, wings, salads, Coca-Cola, and desserts like Cinna Stix and Chocolate Lava Crunch Cakes. 
Domino’s Pizza is proud to be an active part of the Tucson community whether it is helping schools fundraise 
with Dough Raising Nights, participating in community events, or coming to the aid of a community like 
Domino’s did after the shootings on Jan 8th. Domino’s Pizza donated hundreds of pizza to the first responders, 
medical personal treating the victims, the family members of the victims, and citizens who attended the nightly 
vigil at University Medical Center. 

Domino’s Pizza has been serving the Continental Ranch Community since 1994. The Domino’s store is located 
at 7730 N. Cortaro Rd. and is open Sunday – Thursday 10am-12midnight, and Friday & Saturday 10am-1am. 
Orders are taken at the neighborhood store by calling 579-3030 or by ordering online at DOMINOS.COM.
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Continental Ranch Community Wide Yard Sale! 
April 9, 2011 
7am – 2pm 

Registration deadline is April 6, 2011. Please complete the form below and return it to the 
Windmill Park Office along with the $5.00 registration fee. The registration fee will fund the 
production of maps as well as advertisement in local newspapers. Large Item Pick Up will be 
held on April 16, 2010. Check this month’s newsletter for a list of acceptable items.  

Community Yard Sale Registration Form 
Please return to the CRCA Office by April 6, 2011. 

 

Name: _____________________________________ Phone: ____________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 
Items for Sales: 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
For Office Use: 
Date: ___________  Fee Collected: _________ Check or Cash   Staff Initials: ____________ 
 

 

 
Large-Item Trash Pickup Saturday April 16, 2011 

 
Items NOT Acceptable For Bulk Trash Removal 

Refrigerators/Freezers • Ice Makers • Washer/Dryer • Stoves • Dishwasher • Heaters 
Air Conditioners • Appliances with Freon • Tires • Contaminated soil • Water 

Batteries • Pesticides • Flammable Liquids • Propane/Gas Cylinders Oil • Paint 
55-gallon drums • Medical Waste • Asbestos Material • Railroad Ties • Computers 

Fluorescent bulbs and/or ballast • Construction material • Any hazardous waste-liquid 
 

• All items must be on the curb by 6am and will be picked up by 6pm 
• Items must be under 50 pounds and fit into a 6ft by 8ft area 
• Landscape materials must be bundled – nothing over 3 feet in length 
• Furniture OK to set out 
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7am – 2pm 
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held on April 16, 2010. Check this month’s newsletter for a list of acceptable items.  
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Items for Sales: 
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______________________________________________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
For Office Use: 
Date: ___________  Fee Collected: _________ Check or Cash   Staff Initials: ____________ 
 

 

 
Large-Item Trash Pickup Saturday April 16, 2011 

 
Items NOT Acceptable For Bulk Trash Removal 

Refrigerators/Freezers • Ice Makers • Washer/Dryer • Stoves • Dishwasher • Heaters 
Air Conditioners • Appliances with Freon • Tires • Contaminated soil • Water 

Batteries • Pesticides • Flammable Liquids • Propane/Gas Cylinders Oil • Paint 
55-gallon drums • Medical Waste • Asbestos Material • Railroad Ties • Computers 

Fluorescent bulbs and/or ballast • Construction material • Any hazardous waste-liquid 
 

• All items must be on the curb by 6am and will be picked up by 6pm 
• Items must be under 50 pounds and fit into a 6ft by 8ft area 
• Landscape materials must be bundled – nothing over 3 feet in length 
• Furniture OK to set out 
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March 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

2
Activities 
Committee 
7pm at WP

3
Seniors 
9am at CC 
ARC 7pm at 
WP

4 5

6 7
Pool 
Committee 
7pm at WP

8
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

9
Finance 
Committee
6:30pm at 
WP

10
Seniors
9am at CC
Board Study 
Session
6:30 at CC

11 12

13 14
Pre-emergent 
Weed Spray 
Sign-up 
Deadline

15
Activities 
Committee 
Study Session 
6pm at WP

16
Finance 
Committee 
Study Session 
6:30pm at WP

17
Seniors
9am at CC  
ARC 
2pm at WP
Board & Exec.
Meeting 
7pm at CC

18 19

20 21 22 23 24
Seniors
9am at CC

25 26
CRCA 
office open 
9am-1pm

27 28 29 30 31
Seniors
9am at CC



April 2011
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2

3 4
Pool 
Committee 
7pm at WP

5
Landscape 
Committee 
7pm at WP

6
Activities 
Committee 
6pm at WP

7
Seniors 
9am at CC 
ARC 7pm at 
WP

8 9

10 11 12
Covenants
Committee 
6pm at WP

13
Finance 
Committee
6:30 pm at 
WP

14
Seniors
9am at CC
Board Study 
Session
6:30 at CC

15 16

17 18 19 20 21
Seniors
9am at CC  
ARC 
2pm at WP
Board & Exec.
Meeting 
7pm at CC

22 23
Easter Egg 
Hunt
10am-1pm
at WP

24 25 26 27 28
Seniors
9am at CC

29 30
CRCA 
office open 
9am-1pm
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It is said that the month of March should “come in as 
a lion” and to out “as a lamb.”  As this article is being 
written, there’s no telling what the weathermen will 
predict or what we will actually see on the weather 
map!  We do know that on February 2nd, our little 
groundhog friend, Punxsutawney Phil, did NOT 
see his shadow in snowy Pennsylvania, indicating 
an early spring.  It looks as though we just wait and 
take what comes!

Cheering and hollering was the tone of the day at 
February’s Super Bowl party!  Our group managed 
to keep the noise level high throughout the 
afternoon and into the early evening, and although 
some were disappointed at the outcome while 
others were elated, everyone admitted to a good 
time of food and fellowship with SCRCR peers, and 
indeed everyone in the area!  Reports of a great time 
were also shared from the group that went to the 
Arizona Opry this week.  Great seats, good food, 
and wonderful music as presented by the Opry’s 
talented family group have made this another one of 
SCRCR’s very special annual functions!

As we look to activities planned in the month of 
March, we want to encourage our new members 
to pick and choose the activities which peek their 
interest, and venture along with the group in order 
to make new friends among the growing SCRCR 
family.  Likewise, some of our long-standing 
members who have been absent in recent weeks due 
to vacations or illness are encouraged to come back 
and get re-acquainted with everyone.

On March 3rd, there will not be a meeting in the 
Community Center.  We have scheduled a trip to 
Reid Park for Seniors’ Day activities at the zoo.  
Carpools are being formed, and we’ll enjoy a brown-
bag lunch in the park.  On  the 10th, we will return 
to the Center with our monthly birthday celebration, 
and on the 11th, the casino enthusiasts will head 
out in that direction, carpooling from the Center 
promptly at 9 a.m.  Regular meetings and games/
bridge are scheduled for the 17th, 24th, and the 31st, 
and on those days, anyone opting to go to lunch 
within the community is encouraged to participate.  

On the 18th, the group will visit the Miniature 
Museum and share luncheon “out.”  The 28th will 
find us heading for Christopher Columbus Park on 
Silverbell for a pot luck picnic and games outing.  

Boxes for our military will be packed again next 
month, so it is time to begin shopping for the many 
items that Betty needs for this project.  A list of 
acceptable items is available at our meetings, as well 
as a funds jar if you prefer to donate a few dollars 
toward needed purchases.  Non-perishable food 
items are gathered for the Marana Food Bank each 
week, and Betty has a funds jar for this purpose as 
well.  

Several of our seniors were honored at the recent 
Volunteers Appreciation Luncheon, sponsored by 
our HOA.  Our members are generous with their 
time, knowledge and talents.  We want to add our 
appreciation to those who were honored at the 
luncheon, and thank the HOA for recognizing all 
the community volunteers who, working together, 
have made this a great place in which to live and 
work.

 This ‘N That…
Visit the Renaissance Festival and Artisan 
Marketplace throughout the month of March.  
Information and tickets are available online: 
RenFestInfo.com.  Special Olympics activities 
are upcoming, and we can’t forget the “wearing 
of the green” and special city-wide activities 
honoring St. Patrick’s Day.  

Thought For The Day
The Star-Spangled Banner became our National 
Anthem on March 3rd, 1931.  During these 
troubled times throughout the world, lets all 
remember the freedoms we enjoy here at home, 
and give special thanks to our military families 
who support these freedoms in our behalf  

Seniors And Retirees Of CRCA
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Kay Dental 
 
 
 
 

 
 

• Sleep Apnea 
• TMJ/TMD Treatment 
• Craniofacial Pain 
• Dentures 
• Implants 
• Endodontics 
 

Evening & Saturday 
 appointments 

Same Day appointments  
available 

Most Insurance excepted 
10% Discount for Uninsured Patients 

• Orthodontics 
• Children’s Dental Care 
• Cosmetic/General Dentistry 
• Tooth Extractions 
• Periodontal Care 
• Dental Emergencies 
 

Kay Dental 
Sophan R. Kay, D.D.S 

9180 N. Coachline Blvd. , Suite #102 
577-0035www.kaydentalpllc.com 

We Provide Comprehensive Care For The Entire Family
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Continental Ranch 
~ 

Continental Reserve` 

 

Traci Roberts 
520-247-8250 

Stephany Bullington 
520-850-0877 

Come visit us at the Community Center 
for our Home Buyer’s Event! Get 

information about foreclosures and other 
home buying/selling opportunities in 
Continental Ranch and Continental 

Reserve.  Get prequalified for a loan with 
our on-site loan officers! 

March 19th 
April 2nd   

April 16th 
May 7th   

May 21st 

Saturdays 10:00 ~ 4:00 at the Community Center 

Ryan 
Whalen 

480-233-

 
 

Life is taxing enough! 
Let me prepare your returns 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Charlene L. Franzen 
Certified Public Accountant 

 
Always a blend of personal service and expertise 

in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere 
with affordable rates 

 
744-0660 

www.accutaxpc.com 
 

6170 W. Ina Road 
(Just west of Silverbell) 

New Clients 

$20 off 
your tax preparation 

When you bring in this ad 
(Valid thru 3-15-11) 

 

Charlene L. Franzen 
Certified Public 

Accountant 
6170 W. Ina Road 
Tucson, AZ 85743 

 
 
 

    Soila’s Housekeeping 
 

   Best Quality-Low Prices 
All services available from Indoors to Outdoors 

 
Please call for a Free Estimate! 

 
Soila          520-409-4099   for indoors 
Francisco  520-481-1394    for outdoors 

Neighbors
Helping Neighbors

Anyone in our community in distress and facing landscape violations 
due to conditions beyond their control, please contact us so that we 

may assist you in your time of need. 
We are neighbors helping neighbors in an effort to make CRCA a 

neighborhood we can be proud to be a part of. 
If you want to be a part of this or need assistance, please contact us. 

John and Nancy Lambert
579-1775 • jlambert04@comcast.net

Barbara Snyder
742-3279
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Judy Ibrado
Realtor®  ABR, SFR

(520) 301-8455
jibrado@longrealty.com

Client Testimonial
We recently sold our home through Long Realty with Judy Ibrado as our 
agent. As part of the process in selling our home we interviewed several 
agents. During our interview with Judy we recognized her professionalism 
and we appreciated her fact based discussions regarding the housing market 
and our home in particular. She sensed our attachment and love of our home 
and was sensitive to our needs and wants in selling our home.
 
After we selected Judy we realized what a great decision we made. She had a 
plan to sell our home and immediately put it into action. Within four days of 
signing our agreement, we had an offer on the house and began negotiations 
with invaluable input from Judy.
 
Through, the entire process of selling our home, Judy was attentive and 
proactive. She truly provided a complete solution for us. We cannot Þnd the 
words to express our appreciation for her efforts. She is by far the very best 
Real Estate agent we have ever worked with.
 
We would highly recommend Judy to any prospective buyer or seller without 
reservation!
 
John and Judy Cutherbertson

Donʼt delay, call me today!

 

Wills & Trusts   Probate 
Health Care Directives  Prenuptial 
Estate Taxes    Guardianship 
Powers of Attorney   Asset Protection 
Disability Planning   Tax Planning 
Community Property  Conservatorship 
Estates Settled    Trust Administration
  

 

 
Continental Ranch Estate Attorney 

 

 Draegeth Law, pllc 

(520) 505-0166 
 

Trevor S. Draegeth, Esq. 
 

www.tsdlaw.com 
 

Office mailing address: 
203 E. Brearley Dr., Oro Valley, AZ  85737 

~ Complimentary consultations ~ House calls ~ 
 

~ Free Living Will (Advance Directive) with consultation ~ 
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Lower denture problem?
“I just can not get it to stay put!!!”
If this sounds like you, we have affordable & 
comfortable solutions to make it to stay put.

Call us today for FREE consultation.
Dentopia Dental, PLLC

572-8778 
Conveniently located at Silverbell and Wade

Stanger’s Landscape and Masonry 

(520) 304-7502 

Personal, Quality Service, Low Prices, Guaranteed 
Workmanship 

CALL FOR A FREE ESTIMATE! 
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




   



WILDCAT                                      

Exterminating™ 













♦ 




♦ 



♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 

♦ 


♦ 


♦ 


        






   



WILDCAT                                      

Exterminating™ 













♦ 




♦ 



♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 
♦ 

♦ 


♦ 


♦ 


        

Marana Piano Studio

www.MaranaPiano.com

991-3457
Located in Continental Ranch

Jack Bakos - Arizona Certified Teacher

Want Another
Investment Idea?

What About a

PLAN
Instead?

Whether you own stocks and bonds, mutual 
funds or ETF’s, your first concern might not 
be analyzing economic outlooks.  You just 

want to reach your goals.  We specialize in 
planning strategies so that you can see 
the road ahead, whatever investments 

you currently have.

David Bowen, CFP®
7229 N. Thornydale Rd. #155
Tucson, AZ 85741
520.572.0256
www.davidbowencfp.com
cstone@lpl.com

   

Call today for more information or 
to schedule a planning consultation.

Securities and Financial Planning offered through LPL Financial,
a Registered Investment Advisor Member FINRA/SIPC
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Nancy Sumner
623.975.2313

SolarParties.com
SaltRiverEnergy.com

NancyS@SaltRiverEnergy.com

Sponsored by:

Continental Ranch
9150 N. Coachline
Tucson, AZ  85743

March 9, 2011
6:00 pM

Join us to answer
all of your solar questions

Free Solar Seminar

FREE Pizza

Top 5 questions asked:
 • How long will it take?
 • Will my HOA approve?
 • How much will it cost me?
 • Are there still rebates & tax incentives?
 • What is my ROI (Return on Investment)?

There is a high demand for solar in Arizona!  
The utility companies require a wait list for 
solar, so get you’re place in line today!

TEP offers Arizona’s
Best Rebate Program!

Seating is Limited!R.S.V.P. TODAY!
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 
 
 
















 
 
 
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Newsletter Policies
The Continental Ranch Windmill is published monthly by the 
Continental Ranch Community Association (CRCA), and is prepared 
under the direction of the Activities/ Publication Committee. Articles 
with bylines and letters to the Editor reflect the views and opinions 
of their respective authors and do not necessarily reflect the views 
or opinions of the Association, the Board of Directors, the Activities/ 
Publicity Committee, or the management company. We reserve the 
right to edit articles and letters for brevity and clarity.

Letters  To The Editor 
Letters must be signed and include a phone number for verification. 
Names will be withheld upon request. Anonymous letters or articles 
will not be printed.

Advertis ing Pol icy
The acceptance of a business ad in the newsletter does not 
constitute approval or endorsement by the CRCA. “The Association 
reserves the right, in its sole and absolute discretion, to refuse to 
accept any advertising submittal made by a prospective advertiser 
of the Association’s newsletter or other publications.” Ad publication 
is subject to space availability on a first-come, first-serve policy 
and could be denied or postponed due to lack of space in a 
specific issue. All advertising is subject to current Advertising 
Rates, as adopted by the Board of Directors. All copy for articles 
and camera-ready advertising is due at the Association office by 
the 15th of the month. Distribution will be approximately the first 
week of the following month.  Ads may be submitted on Compact 
Disc (CD) to the management office, or by email to jocelyn@
hoamanagementsolutions.com.  The preferred file format for ad 
submissions is PDF, however JPEG is also accepted.  For specific 
ad size dimensions please email the address above for additional 
information.

Advertis ing Rates
Business Card  $45

Quarter Page  $75

Half Page  $130

Full Page   $227

* 3 and 6 month discounts available

Political Ads must have “Paid advertisement. Not endorsed by the 
CRCA” in at least 8 point type at the bottom of the ad.

Useful Numbers
Non-Emergency Marana Police Department 

520-382-2000

Poison Control
520-626-6016

Pima County Animal
(including for barking dogs)

520-243-5900

Pima County Hazardous Waste
(including green pools/bee hives on vacant property) 

520-243-7999

CRCA Office
520-297-7600

CRCA Emergency
520-780-9163

Marana Permits
520-382-2600

AZ Blue Stake
800-782-5348

Marana Parks & Recreation
520-382-1950

Waste Management
520-744-2600

Tucson Water
520-791-3242

Tucson Electric Power
520-623-7711

Southwest Gas
877-860-6020 

CRCA Seniors Group
520-572-1141



Address 9150 N. Coachline Blvd.
  Tucson, AZ 85743

Phone  (520) 297-7600

Fax   (520) 297-7917

Web  www.CRCATucson.com

E-mail  continental.ranch@yahoo.com

Dale De Men, Community Manager
  daledemen@portmere.com

Josh Seng, Assistant Manager
  josh@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Aime Salinas, Accounts Manager
  aime@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Paula Peck, Covenants Assistant
  paula@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Jocelyn Canovali, Office Assistant
  jocelyn@hoamanagementsolutions.com

Office Hours:
  Monday-Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m.
  Saturday, 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. (once
  per month)
  Sunday, Closed

The office is now open one Saturday per month. 
We accept payments by check or money order; 
however, we will not handle any ARC issues. 

In case of emergency, please call (520) 780-
9163 and follow the prompts. This number is 
not for reporting violations or dealing with 
delinquencies. 

Management’s Message 
“The March wind roars
Like a lion in the sky,
And makes us shiver
As he passes by. 
When winds are soft,
And the days are warm and clear,
Just like a gentle lamb,
Then spring is here.”
-   Author Unknown

Dear Owners,
We congratulate CRCA’s newest Board Member, Rob 
Palfreyman on being appointed to the Board. 
The Board of Directors approved the monument 
entry plantings throughout the community in the 
February Board Meeting. The Twin Peaks monument 
also has an approved landscape plan that you will see 
implemented in March. The new security cameras 
installation around the Windmill Park office and 
pool will be completed by March. Not only will the 
pool area be recorded, but the playground and ball 
shed will be areas recorded. Vandalism is taken 
very seriously at CRCA. The BOD has instructed us 
to prosecute anyone who damages your beautiful 
community. The new pool fencing is being installed as 
I write this to you.
Now that the weather is changing it is a good time 
to take advantage of the weed pre emergence spray 
program. The form is in the newsletter.  Simply fill it 
out and bring it to the office by March 14th.
I encourage you to attend the Board study session on 
March 10th or the Board meeting March 17th at the 
community center.  Lots of decisions are being made 
and you’ll have firsthand insight in how decisions 
are reached.

Dale De Men, Community Manager
On behalf of the Staff;
Josh, Aime, Paula and Jocelyn

“A well-spent day brings happy sleep.” ~Leonardo da 
Vinci



www.bowen4marana.com 
dave@bowen4marana.com 
or call: 260-8696 

Does not imply endorsement by 
CRCA 

Paid for by Dave Bowen 
for Town Council 

 
The Arizona Daily Star stated on February 9, “Although the 
average decline (in housing prices) was 6 percent in Pima 
County, the biggest dip was in the Marana area, where 
the median value was off by 12 percent…” 
 

Marana Can Do Better Than This! 
 
“Marana needs to attract new businesses and help the 
ones that are already here; this is how we will bring jobs to 
our town. Bringing jobs is the best way to strengthen our 
housing market which will increase home values and slow down foreclosures. As the only 
business-owner candidate running for Marana Town Council, I will work to bring business to 
the town!” 

 
If I am elected, I will: 
 
• Work to ensure economic prosperity while preserving quality of life 
• Streamline business formation and aggressively pursue new businesses 
• Encourage the growth of business along the I-10 corridor and in North Marana 
• Work to get foreclosures sold, housing developments finished and commercial property 

filled 
• Bring higher education institution satellite campuses to Marana 
• Promote our unique farming and ranching culture through the Marana Heritage Arena  
 

Vote David Bowen to bring new vision, new leadership 
and new solutions to Marana’s Town Council!  



 

 
 

Cutback Special! 

 
Spring is coming & it’s time to have your plants trimmed 

back that suffered our mild winter desert temperatures 

(19 degrees).WOW! 

 
Bougainvillea/Oleander/Lantana 

Bird of Paradise/Citrus ETC. 

 

Starting at $30 

Del Oro Landscape will trim all your plants & haul it 

away. 

                                

 

Front &/or Backyard blow out special! 
 

Have leaves and debris covered your decorative rock? Is your yard 

looking a bit cluttered? Do you remember what your landscape used 

to look like? 

Del Oro Landscape has the solution for you! 

 
 

 
Call today 575-4621  

FREE ESTIMATES 

Ask about our Maintenance services 

                                         

         Licensed/Bonded/Insured ROC#216351  
 

Starting at $40 dollars we 

can clean up any mess in no 

time.  (pricing will vary 

upon size of yard and amount 

of clean-up. 

http://www1.free-clipart.net/cgi-bin/clipart/directory.cgi?direct=clipart/Trees_And_Leaves&img=48

